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Dear General Members’ Assembly,   1 
  
On the 13th of March the ski trip to Les deux Alpes should have started. The board was in 2 
contact with RIVM (Rijksinstituut voor Volksgezondheid en Milieu) two days prior and on the 3 
day itself, at that point in time, the travel advise was still green. However, Italy for example, 4 
had already closed their borders. On the 12th of March the board had a phone conversation 5 
with Ruud Meulenbroek and he explained that although he cannot forbid SPiN to go, he 6 
strongly advises not to. Furthermore, because Ruud Meulenbroek was not able to forbid us 7 
to go, he would also not be able to give financial compensation. The board was also in 8 
contact with student life and the international office, who both gave the ski trip a green 9 
light. With the contradictory information the board organized an emergency meeting with 10 
two members of the board of directors of the faculty on the 13th of March. They shared the 11 
opinion of Ruud Meulenbroek. However, explaining the whole situation to them, they 12 
guaranteed SPiN 200 euros per ski trip participant, so 7.000 euros in total, if the trip would 13 
be cancelled entirely.   14 
 
Taking the advice of the university and the risk into account, the board decided that the trip 15 
had to be cancelled. Because some members paid up to 700 euros for the ski trip, the board 16 
decided, together with the board of directors of the faculty, that it would be fair 17 
if SPiN would also compensate 100 euros per participant, so 3.500 euros in total.   18 
 
In the articles of association is stated:  19 

 
Article 20  20 
Paragraph 2. The GA needs to grant permission for the board to enter into any  21 

           financial commitments outside the budget that exceed €400.  22 
 
The board hopes the GMA understands the extraordinary circumstances that the association 23 
is in, concerning COVID-19 and agrees with the decision of the board to partially compensate 24 
the participants of the ski trip.  25 
 
The board is happy to answer any remaining questions before voting.  26 


